tzive’ot zarim
tzive'ot zarim (armies
of the aliens)
tziveot haparashim
(troops of cavalry men)
Tzivos HaShomayim
(Armies or Hosts of
Heaven)
tzivos (armies)
tzivoteinu (our armies)
Tziyon (Zion)
tziyun (marker)
Tziyyah (dry land)
tziyyim (martens)
tziyyunim (roadmarks,
road signs)
tzo'arim (little ones,
see Zecharyah 11:7)
tzo'eh (the one stooped
[in the Golus])
tzodek (righteous)
tzof (watchmen,
sentinels, nevi'im)
tzofeh (sentinel,
watchman)
tzofim (watchmen,
lookouts, sentries)
tzohar (noonday)
tzohorayim (noon,
noonday)
tzom (fast,fasting)
tzomechot (sprung up)
tzomeiach (sprouting up)
tzomot (fastings, fasts)
tzon haharegah (the
flock marked for
slaughter)
tzon hamekusharot (the
stronger flock)
tzon kadashim (a flock
for holy sacrifices)
tzon ovedot (lost sheep)
tzon (flock, sheep)
Tzor (Tyre)
tzoref (goldsmith,
silversmith)
tzorer (vexer, harasser)
tzori (medicinal balsam
or balm)
tzorich iyun (unresolved
puzzlement)
tzoros (troubles,
afflictions)
tzotzerot (trumpets)
Tzovah (Zobah)
Tzreda (Zeredah)
tzufloigen (dazed)
tzufrieden (content)
tzufriedenkait
(contentment)
tzur (rock)
Tzur Ma'on (a Rock of
Habitation)
tzurah (form, fashion)
tzurim (rocks)
tzurot (forms)
tzushtel (comparison)
tzva'ot (hosts, legions)
tzva (host)
u slach lanu es
chovoteinu (And forgive
us our debts, sins)

yad adonim kasheh
ugav (flute)
ugeret (easily seen,
evident)
ulam (portico)
UlamHaAmmudim (Hall of
Pillars)
umashachta (and thou
shalt anoint)
umeshachto (thou shalt
anoint him)
Ummim (Peoples)
unkosher (unfit)
ur (flame)
Urim (East)
Uven Ein Lo (and there
is no son to him)
v'ad olam (and to
forever, forevermore)
v'ahavta l're'acha
kamocha (but thou shalt
love thy neighbor as
thyself)
v'alfei alafim
(thousands of thousands)
v'chaneini (and be
merciful and gracious
unto me)
v'ein machlim (without
anyone putting thee to
shame)
v'ein rodef (when none
pursueth, persecutes)
v'einenu (and be no
more)
v'hannahala'ah (and that
which is far removed)
v'hitpalaltem (and you
[plural] will pray)
v'hitvaddah (and
confess)
v'hitvaddah (he shall
confess)
V'hitvadu (If they shall
confess)
v'hitzmicha (and sprout,
spring up)
v'hoda'tah (thou shalt
show, make to know,
arraign)
v'hoter (and more than
enough)
v'kiddeshu milchamah
(they sanctify war)
v'lo natan hashem lakhem
lev lada'at v'einayim
lirot v'ozna'im lishmoa
ad hayom hazeh (yet
hashem hath not given
you a lev for da'as, and
eyes to see, and ears to
hear, to this day.)
V'ten lo todah (Give
glory to G-d)
V'tzamechu (and they
shall spring up)
v'ya'aminu (and they put
their faith SHEMOT
14:31)
v'yechazkeini (and he
strengthened me)
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v'yikhrat (and cut off,
see Daniel 9:26 Moshiach
yikaret)
v'yimshach (and
anointed)
v'yimshechu (and they
anointed)
vada (with certainty)
vait (astray)
vaiter (farther)
vanad (and a wanderer,
nomad)
vappilu goral (they cast
lots)
vatirtzeini (and thou
wast pleased to accept
me, thou wast appeased
vaya'keveni (now he
deceived/outwitted me)
vayevarech otam Moshe
(and Moshe blessed them)
VAYIKRA (LEVITICUS)
vayimeshechu (they
anointed)
vayyekhanak (and he
strangled/hanged
himself)
Ve'emetz (be strong and
take courage!)
ves posheim nimnah (and
with lawless persons he
was numbered YESHAYAH
53:12)
veza'ef (sullen)
vi-bahlt (since)
vidduy (confession of
sin)
Y'hoyakim (Jehoiakim)
y'mei olam (days of old)
Y’mei HaSefirah (Days of
the counting (of the
omer])
Y'varekhekha Adonai
v'yishmerekha (Hashem
bless thee, and keep
thee)
ya'akov (utterly
supplant, deceive)
ya'ar (forest)
Ya'er Adonai panav
eleikha vichunekha
(Hashem make his face
shine upon thee, and be
gracious unto thee)
ya'im (shovels)
YABASHAH (dry ground,
BERESHIT 1:10, dry land,
Bereshis 1:9)
Yachad (make undivided)
yachid (lonely, only
son, only ben, an only
child)
Yachin ("Establish")
yad [of the hunter]
yad adonim kasheh (power
of hard taskmasters)
NOTES

